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Cape COd Views Photographs by Tom Bone



One thing for certain is that winter weather on Cape Cod 
always has surprises, and this year was no exception. In addition to 
cold temperatures and snow, this year had back-to-back, back-to-
back, back-to-back nor’easters - one of them with 90 mile an hour 
wind gusts on the Cape.	 Well, we survived albeit a little bruised. 
Dozens of trees down and a number of them blocking our roads, 
but because of Mike Richardson, Tom Caston, and our vendors round-the-clock work, our 
roads were quickly opened. Thank you, Mike and Tom!			 

Because of the debris from these storms and the unusually large volume of leaves 
last fall, our spring cleanup is going to be a major project. Your Homeowners Association 
has already begun, and it will be completed before Memorial Day weekend. Each of us 
as homeowners has a responsibility to complete our cleanup at the same time so that the 
natural beauty of our community shines through at the beginning of the summer season. 
If you need help finding a landscaper or tree specialist, you can call the Peninsula Council 
office and we’ll supply you with a list of vendors. Our Annual Brush Pickup is scheduled for 
the week of May 21. Details are in this issue of the Reporter. Please do not place your brush 
curbside before the 21st.		

As a reminder, our Peninsula Council Annual Meeting will be held on Saturday, 
August 11. This year’s meeting will include the elections of our Officers for a three-year 
term. You’ll receive the full agenda and last year’s meeting notes prior to the meeting. 
Please plan to attend. 					   

Please remember that if you plan to do any work on the outside of your home, you 
need to get a permit from the ARC. Tom Bone at the ARC is available to help you 
and answer any questions you may have. One hundred percent compliance with the 
ARC Guidelines will ensure that we will continue to have a very beautiful and special 
community.							     

I hope that you, your family and guests enjoy your summer in New Seabury.
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Executive Director’s Report
“Move to the Cape”, they said. “It never snows on the 

Cape”, they said. And I believed them!!

Then we have April showers bring May flowers….

Does anybody know how to reach Al Gore???  I am 
beginning to wonder…

We have had one challenging offseason, and here we 
are approaching May, and it’s only in the high 30s. It’s 
almost enough to make me wear long pants.  

And what else, the sound of the bark in the forest was 
deafening over the past several weeks.  Falling left and 
right, and right on to wires, roads, and houses.  It was in fact “tree-mendous”!! We 
have handled several hundred trees, from cutting down, cutting up, moving trunks, 
chipping branches, and, in general, cleaning up after what almost was a disaster.  
Power outages, of course, came along for the ride.  

In some order, a great big thanks goes to Tom Staruch, owner of Quality Tree, 
who was out and about, moving and shaking on his chipper, his backhoe, his lift and 
his cell phone. He was Tommy-on-the-spot, and everywhere at once. Thanks also 
goes to Tom Caston who was with Tom Staruch constantly pointing here and there, 
and directing Tom Staruch to his next stop.  The third Tom in this drum roll is Tom 
Bone who took tons of calls and made arrangements to handle issues.  It was a very 
well organized and well handled work effort and these three individuals should be 
heartily embraced.

We also applaud the additional tree folks who were out there helping, and of 
course, our residents who were resilient in the face of no power, responsive to requests 
from the Peninsula Council, and willing to immediately take action. This is what 
New Seabury is about…friends helping friends, and neighbors helping neighbors.  

There is more to do to clean up. Brush pickup this year will be substantial, but 
will be done the week before Memorial Day.  Landscapers are scraping ice off of their 
windshields, and they are wearing hoods and gloves, but working hard. Irrigation 
is being turned on in a week, and we will be ordering flowers and mulch before you 
know it.  In essence, we are telling Mother Nature that she may be the ultimate 
winner, but we are taking her to overtime each and every game. 

I am spending less time in this article to discuss finances as they continue to 
beat the competition. We are collecting at an extremely high rate as always. Special 
Maintenance this year will be challenged a little, but incoming fees will make it a 
reasonable end result. We will still put funds away for yet another rainy day.  Much 
thanks for all who contribute and shame to those who do not.

The northeast seems to be heading in some direction that suggests more and 
more difficult weather patterns, so we will just plan ahead a little better.  Keeping 
the lights on allows for all of us to enjoy the phenomenal success of our sports teams, 
both locally and nationally. What other part of the country can boast of football, 
basketball, hockey, and baseball play at such high standards. If you are not a happy 
sports fan in the Boston area, you just are not a sports fan. 

So we have a lot to be thankful for…our vendors, our residents, our sports teams, 
our volunteers and Peninsula Council stalwarts, and the sound of drums…Tom, Tom, 
and Tom…beautiful music.

Welcome back snowbirds…we have set the table for ya.

Mike Richardson

Disclaimer: All copy and classifieds are subject to approval 
by the Editorial Board.  Advertisements do not imply 

endorsement by the Peninsula Council.
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Special Maintenance Report
Down came trees - along with the budget. In all the 

years that I have been involved with the Council, the storms 
we experienced in March proved to be our biggest challenge 
in years. The cleanup never seemed to end as each storm 
proved to be more difficult. Tom Staruch and his Quality 
Tree crew worked continually, including many late nights, 
to clear trees and remove brush to make our roads safe and 
passable. Trees dangerously leaning close to homes and 
roadways had to be cut and removed. A few examples fol-
low: Nine huge trees were removed from Greensward rotary, 
some of which had fallen and blocked the roads on all sides. 
Others were leaning and uprooted along with path lights 
that were damaged or broken. Rock Landing Road looked like a war zone. Fallen trees 
blocked the road and paths.

In total, 40 trees were removed along with broken fencing and damaged shrubs. 
Frogs Leap Pond did not escape the fury. Three large trees were removed from the 
pond along with many limbs and branches. The water level in the pond was at an all 
time high with three-quarters of the dock under water. And the beat went on!

Our landscapers have not had the best environment to work in and because of 
this, we’re slightly behind with our landscaping plans for spring and summer.

As I have stated in the past, our drains are also a concern. Many are 50 or more 
years old and repairs or replacements are necessary. We continue to monitor them on a 
semi-annual basis and take the necessary steps to keep them in working order.

Tom Caston

Front Cover:  Tom Bone
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As we come to the end of April 2018 and realize that time moves ever so fast as 
we age…the Peninsula Council continues to make positive progress from a financial 
perspective!  That is to say in a nutshell, that the vast majority of residents believe in 
the mission! The few naysayers - those who do not choose to contribute - while are few, 
just represent that part of society that believes in taking, but not contributing. We will 
continue to track and go after each one in the court system.  What a shame, and given 
the opportunity to highlight them in the Reporter, we will do so.  

All Villages under the umbrella of the Peninsula Council continue to show a positive 
financial bottom line.  Not only are all bills being paid, but collections (absent the dregs) 
are at an all time high.  Many Villages are carrying six figures in the bank for that rainy 
day that seems closer than ever.  Our bottom line is extremely positive, which allows us to 
maintain our very conservative annual fees. 

Much thanks to all who believe…much criticism to those who do not!  I have 
to believe it’s more of a lack of understanding or an ignorance of sorts that prevents 
contribution. Rather than being angry, perhaps we should feel sorry for those who don’t 
get it?

At any rate, ending on a positive note, we are in great financial shape absent that 
100-year storm, and I appreciate all of you that contribute to the goal. You others, well, 
you know who you are…shame on you.

Treasurer’s Report
Mike Richardson

(continued on page 7)
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ARC  Report
Tom Bone

“Honey!  Wake up.  Wake up!”

“Oh, just go take some Pepcid…”

“Nooo…Wake UP!”

“What is it?”, he said, now awake, “What time is it?”

“Listen.  There’s someone outside.”

“Wha….”  He listened intently….

“Do you hear anything?”, she whispered.

“Yes, I heard them say, ‘Do you hear anything?’What woke you?”

“Car doors slamming.  Several.”

He looked at his bedside clock. It showed 5:00 am in blood red numerals. He rationalized that some neighbors 
just returned from a trip; or, perhaps…and the motion-detection lights went on over the garage, casting unwelcome 
shadows in the master bedroom. He pulled himself upright in bed, all ears, justifying his Sea Captain Uncle’s 
purported remark upon first meeting the lad on one of his few port-of-call visits: “Good grief”, he said, taking an ear 
in each thumb and index finger and pulling the boy to his toes, “if his ears were any bigger he could fly!”–how he’d 
relished that uncle’s funeral, thinking he’d finally be rid of him – and now his auditory prowess kicked in.

He heard several splashes down at the pond, the frogs beating feet out of there. He heard his Rottweiler’s 
paws clicking on the new deck he just had installed as the animal rhythmically paced around the huge, unwieldy 
structure, not barking, just pacing. The behemoth was professionally trained as a guard dog by a local agri-business, 
Troon Farms, but Cerberus hadn’t barked once since he arrived, except when the beast heard a passing car blasting 
out “Casey Jones” on its stereo system and he’d barked and romped around the yard like a puppy. When Cerberus 
stopped pacing on the deck below, he leaned over on his elbow and peered out the window. Cerberus sat in the far 
corner of the deck on his rump, his back against the deck railing, one paw over his muzzle and the other pointing 
towards the front of the house. 

His daughter’s cat came roaring around the corner and into their room and flew under their bed with a timid, 
high-pitched whine as explanation. Until then, he didn’t know his daughter had a cat.

His wife grabbed his arm, pulled herself half behind him, and said in a whisper: “There’s a whiffle ball bat in 
Jimmy’s room….”

He thought he heard a crisp walkie-talkie blurb. Then another. With that, utilizing decibels and a tone unique 
to his kind, the noxious family parrot, Friday, bequeathed to him by that same sea-faring uncle, screamed from the 
first-floor den, “The Coast Guard, you #@$%%$#s.  The Coast Guard. Squawk. We gotta book. Squawk.”

He felt some relief when the home security alarm blared its message, not only for somewhat muting Friday’s 
ongoing avian invective; but, at least he knew for certain there was someone out there. But, whatever was out 
there is now inside.  No doubt about that. He distinctly heard the front door land on the entranceway floor and 
the pounding of several pairs of boots taking the stairs two-at-a time, then hammering down the hall towards their 
room – they knew where they were going – and before he could lean over to turn on the lamp or jump out of bed to 
accost the accosters, not that he planned on doing that, an industrial grade flashlight blinded him.

A figure hovered over him. Only see a shape, no visage, no details. The figure leaned in and breathed the 
message slowly, each word distinct, delivered in a basso coated with onion. Not good onions, you know, like your 
Mom used to sauté or maybe caramelized onions, or the onions you get at The Club with a Gibson. No, raw, nasty 
onions; a vocal salt in the wound. He heard his interlocutor grinding his teeth between each syllable, as he said: 
“You didn’t get a permit for your new deck, did you, Citizen?”

Thankfully, since November 9, 1989, homeowners...most homeowners...don’t need to worry about this type 
of intrusion. But, still, we’d like you to contact us regarding any external improvements you plan for your home or 
your property. We want to work with you. Just give us a call or shoot us an email. If you wish, come by some day for 
lunch. We specialize in deli sandwiches with fresh onion.
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Starting June 6, Mariann Farrelly,  an ACBL certified bridge instructor, 
will be offering 4 weeks of structured and engaging bridge lessons.

Wednesdays, 9-11 am
New Seabury Country Club • Beginners and intermediate players welcome.

 For more information or to reserve your spot, contact Mariann at  
dockymariann@aol.com.

Are you hoping to start or improve 
your bridge game?

This report sounds  a bit like “doom and gloom”, but not to worry, summer is just around the corner and we always 
get the job done. New Seabury will continue to look great!

(continued from page 5)Special Maintenance Report

Seven logging trucks were used to carry out the downed trees. Trees were uprooted at the Greensward rotary and throughout 
New Seabury.





SPECIAL NEW SEABURY RATE AVAILABLE

Cape Cod’s First All-Green Livery Service
Service to Logan, T.F. Green, and Amtrak

for your business and travel needs.

Requested destinations, nights on the town for
Boston and Providence, and your favorite points

of interest for leisure and tour.

Spotless Vehicles - Exceptional Drivers
Fully Licensed - Abundantly Insured

24/7 Representative: 508-563-6472
www.GoGreenShuttle.com

Request An Upgrade
Emerald Class Service

Stylish and well-appointed travel in a Lexus,
Highlander or Mercedes, Complimentary

Cape Cod Life, Fine Chocolates and Perrier.

Northstar Construction
New Homes • Additions • Remodeling • Demo-Rebuilds

 • Zero Maintenance Siding
	 •	Lifetime	Roofing
 • Composite Decking and Railings
 • Zero Maintenance PVC Trim
 • High Performance Windows & Doors

 We offer full service Design, 
 Planning and Building Services.
 Together we will design your project 
 to meet your needs and budget.

 Custom Homes on Your Lot or Ours! Since 1983

465 E. Falmouth Highway, (Rt. 28), E. Falmouth
508-548-2641 • www.northstarconstruction1.com

Before

After
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Eric Peterson
email:hansonpeterson@aol.com

Village Reports

Bright Coves village has many new home 
construction projects underway. We ask 
that you please be patient with these 

projects as we realize they produce lots of noise, 
trash, and mud on our streets. We are working with 

at New Seabury

the ARC, Peninsula Council, and contractors to 
minimize the problems.  

Wishing all a happy and healthy spring and end 
of school year.

Reminder: No dogs are allowed on the Spit 
between April 1st and Labor Day. 

This rule is being heavily enforced as Audubon and Natural Heritage have been documenting dog 
tracks on the Spit in their daily reports. The endangered birds could actually abandon their eggs 

and chicks if they sense the presence of any dogs on the Spit. Some disrespectful and uninformed 
dog owners are still bringing their dogs on the Spit at odd hours so they don’t get caught, but the 

tracks tell the truth. If you see a dog on the Spit, please ask the dog’s owner to remove it if you 
are comfortable doing so. People who do not respect the no dog rule are jeopardizing access to 
the Spit for all; imagine if people weren’t allowed on the Spit from April 1st to Labor Day. It could 
happen. Please visit savepopponessetbay.org to learn more and join our email list if you’re not 

already receiving news and updates from Save Popponesset Bay.  

FOR 
QUESTIONS OR 

CHANGES TO THE OUTSIDE OF 
YOUR HOME

Call the ARC at (508) 477-8855
Or send an email to

arc@peninsulacouncil.com

Send us your photos of New Seabury, 
Cape Cod or scenes of local interest. 

We will put them in the Reporter or on the 
Peninsula Council website. Be sure photos 

are high resolution. Email photos to 
pccomm@comcast.net with the word 

PHOTOS in the subject line. 
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 The sides of the roads and the walking paths 
on Fin Way and Mar Way have been cleaned and 
beaches are ready for all our summer activities.  
We’ve scheduled our pond treatments, which 
should begin in June. Our budget has been tested 
with the costs of cleanup, but we are still in pretty 
good shape financially.

Our Village meeting will be on July 14 at 10:00 
AM at the Mashpee Congregational  Church at 
the Marketplace. Come meet your neighbors, 
enjoy coffee and goodies, and discuss your 
concerns etc. (hopefully no complaints).

  Stay warm and look forward to fun on Fells 
Pond.

Catherine Power
Email:cpower148@comcast.net

Hopefully, by the time you receive this 
edition of the Reporter, we will have 
experienced some signs of spring. So far, it’s 

been totally blah - fallen trees everywhere, fences 
down (including mine), and a mess everywhere.  I 
think we jumped the gun with an early cleanup 
in February.  Surprise, we had to redo it. We have 
had six trees down across the road in Fells Pond, 
plus trees leaning over the roads and on top of 
homes.  As you can see, we have been on the 
job every day since our big storms in March. What 
would we have done without Quality Tree to come 
in to unblock our roads and cut up fallen trees? 
We still have a ways to go. Other than all that, 
“good news” - we are doing great in Fells Pond.  
Storm drains are working well, holes in the roads 
have been patched, and spring and summer will 
happen. I can’t wait.

Aristocrat  vs  SunSetter

mention this ad & Save$150on any purchase over $1,000Cannot be combined with other offers.
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In March 2018, Greensward Village 
homeowners may not have seen the wind, 
but they certainly felt its fury.  Four nor’easters 

roared through our Village with strong wind gusts 
that left power outages, fallen trees and broken 
limbs behind.  Mike Richardson, Tom Caston, and 
Tom Staruch of Quality Trees worked tirelessly 
to clear the damage and keep our residents 
and roads safe.  Mike also notified absentee 
homeowners of potential problems related to trees 
leaning dangerously on their properties.  As a result 
of the storms, we anticipate that the Brush Pickup 
and Snow/Storm Cleanup expenses will far exceed 
the 2018 Budgets.

Alicia Morrow
Email: morrowmam@yahoo.com

The Annual Brush Pickup will be the week 
before Memorial Day.  Please do not pile brush 
near the roads until that date nears.  In addition, 
it is time to take down the snow poles and to 
check the angle of your mailboxes – if they are still 
standing!  

Who has seen the wind? 
Neither you nor I: 
But when the trees bow down their heads, 
The wind is passing by.
		  – By Christina Rossetti

Chase sitting beside a downed tree.

We had a relatively mild winter season 
until March hit!! Who would have 
believed February was warmer than 

March? Three northeasters in succession caused 
downed trees and major power outages in New 
Seabury. Hacking Circle had a large pine tree take 
down power lines and made the road impassable. 
The tree could not be removed until Eversource 
took care of the live wires. Surrey Place had a 
large pine tree fall across the road, blocking 
any access. Our Peninsula Council, led by Mike 
Richardson, Tom Caston, and Peggy and Tom 
Bone, fielded numerous calls and requests despite 
having no power themselves. We are extremely 
thankful for their quick response in getting the 
community back together in quick order. It took 
Eversource sixty hours to get our power back in 
Highwood.  Thankfully, no injuries were reported. 
We certainly are fortunate to have a vendor like 
Quality Tree. Tom Staruch and his crew worked 
tirelessly throughout the storms to clear roads and 

passageways of debris in very difficult conditions. If 
you see Tom and his crew in the community, please 
show your appreciation towards them. 

Because of these storms, a community 
assessment was performed by Mike Richardson 
and Tom Caston. A plan was developed to address 
issues that could occur with future storms. As a 
result, an email was delivered to certain property 
owners that have trees that are in danger of 
causing issues in the future. We would appreciate 
it if these homeowners act regarding these trees. 
We will also be removing some trees in the reserve 
areas that could be problems soon.

Fee collection is currently 86% of our projected 
revenue. This is slightly behind last year’s collection 
rate. Considering the extra monies expensed with 
the storm cleanups, prompt payment would be 
appreciated.

One new home is under construction on Surrey 
Place. Many minor remodels are in progress.The 
annual brush pickup will happen the week before 
Memorial weekend. We urge all property owners to 
avail of this opportunity to clean up their yards.

We welcome back our seasonal residents. 
Remember to drive slowly and please keep our 
roads clear of litter.

Patrick McKeown
Email: mckeown.p@gmail.com
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It started out in the Mews as a mild winter 
- not too  much snow and not too cold. 
Then, March roared in bringing with it three 

nor’easters, two of which caused quite a bit of 
damage, with winds as high as 90 miles per hour. 
Fences, trees, and limbs were down throughout 
the Village and all of New Seabury. We lost power 
in one of the storms for more than a day. Thanks 
to Tom Caston, Mike Richardson, and the entire 
Peninsula Council for their effort toward keeping 
our roads clear and safe. It’s now mid-April as I 
write this, and the temperature is in the twenties. 
Where is spring? 

Charles Robinson for Patty Donohue
Email:pattydonohue@hotmail.com

Your Mews Committee has hired a new 
landscaper this year - Rick Corey and his crew. 
He comes highly recommended by the Peninsula 
Council. There will be a lot of cleanup necessary 
this year on everyone’s property; be prepared.

The Annual Mews Village Meeting will be held 
on June 9 this year at the New Seabury Country 
Club. Continental Breakfast will be served at 9:00 
AM followed by a very important meeting. Please 
make a special effort to attend.

Looking forward to a wonderful summer for all 
the residents of the Mews Village.

u  Slow Down and follow 
    the posted limits and 
    rules of the roads. 

For Safety Sake
When you’re out enjoying our community, please:

u  Walkers, joggers and 
     bikers share our roads. 

u Take note of those around
   you as you drive throughout      
   our neighborhoods.

Cleanup will be necessary this spring as the storm and high winds 
affected many homes in the Mews.

What better way to spend this past blustery season than at a well-
attended gathering with your Mews neighbors.
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Steve Bell
Email: bell.s@me.com

Popponesset Island

Ramblings from Popponesset Island
It’s been a brutal winter.

The island is still above water.

One beautiful new house is almost done.

Another one is partly finished.

One has come to a temporary halt.

There were a couple more homes sold.

We all should greet our new neighbors.

Why do some folks insist on speeding down 

   our streets?

Trucks keep coming over and into the bridge.

New and updated cameras are now in place 

   on the bridge.

The bridge will be painted again.

Popponesset 
Island 

Residents MeetingSun., June 10th • 4 pm
at the New Seabury Country Club Board Room

 FREE  UMASS
 ESTIMATES!  EDUCATED! 

  Maintenance & Enhancements  Design & Construction  Irrigation & Lawn Care
 Spring & Fall Clean Ups  Landscape Design & Site Planning  Irrigation System Design
 Edging & Mulching  Patios & Walkways  Installation
 Pruning  Stairs & Stone Walls  Start Ups & Shutdowns
 Lawn Mowing  Water Features  Maintenance
 Annual Plantings  Planting Designs & Installations  Lawn Fertilization Programs
 Property Maintenance  Lawn Installations  Tree & Shrub Care
 Horticultural Services   Aeration, Dethatching & Seeding
   Winter Moth Spraying

508-563-LAWN
www.ClipperLandscape.com

117 Industrial Drive Ext., Mashpee, MA

Why can’t vehicles have drivers who can steer?

Why can’t dog owners pick up after their pooches?

Why do folks throw junk out of their car windows?

New LED lamp at Bight Circle is great.

Possibly more LEDs replacing gas lights coming.

Why is it that the busiest people are the only ones 

   who volunteer?

When you smile, don’t you feel better?

The Spit held up.......thanks to Save Popponesset Bay.
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The winter appears to be behind us and was, 
for the most part, fairly mild weather.  March, 
with the advent of spring, took all by surprise 

with three nor’easters. The normally quiet offseason 
turned dreadfully quiet with the last of the three 
destructive storms. Nearly three days without 
power challenged New Seabury and the cleanup 
operations. Hurricane force winds toppled nearly 
a dozen trees here in Poppy Place. The storm 
winds, reported at 80 MPH, downed many old trees 
along our access roads. Utility lines were brought 
to the ground further complicating the cleanup 
process.  The damage to trees in our community 
was considerably less than many others in New 
Seabury.  Strong winds and rain made a more 
prominent appearance this winter than in years 
past.  

Our property manager jumped into action 
and quickly had a tree expert on site to survey 
our short and long terms needs. Over 50% of the 

Nancy Haven
Email: mvygirl@icloud.com

damaged trees occurred in our common areas 
and are scheduled for removal or repair later in 
April. This expense will impact our 2018 budget.  
Individual properties were assessed for damages as 
well. Owners will be contacted by Mike Richardson 
for next steps and costs to handle the needs of the 
property. There are a few cases of diseased and 
nearly dead trees on abutting property lines. Thus, if 
you don’t know your neighbors, this would be a good 
time to make an introduction and perhaps share the 
costs associated!

With the nearing of warmer weather, a reminder 
for your calendar:
Neighborhood Cheers to Summer on June 23
Hosted by the Everett family at # 2 Poppy Place

Spring has brought a new look to our cul-de-
sac.  New solar lights have been installed 
as a temporary replacement to the old 

broken and mismatched landscape lights around 
the circle, providing a clean, consistent look.  In 

Promontory Point 6A 
Christine Hirshland
chirshland@aol.com

addition, all the garage-mounted walkway lights are 
being fixed and will run on sensors or timers to provide 
illumination all night long where it is needed the most 
for safety.  Finally, more trees and tree limbs were 
removed after being damaged during the series 
of March nor’easters.  This loss of trees, combined 
with all the trees that were removed following 
the October storm, will make the neighborhood 
much brighter and sunnier than it has been in past 
summers.

Hurricane force winds toppled nearly a dozen trees in Poppy Place.

Why can’t vehicles have drivers who can steer?

Why can’t dog owners pick up after their pooches?

Why do folks throw junk out of their car windows?

New LED lamp at Bight Circle is great.

Possibly more LEDs replacing gas lights coming.

Why is it that the busiest people are the only ones 

   who volunteer?

When you smile, don’t you feel better?

The Spit held up.......thanks to Save Popponesset Bay.

Poppy Place 
Annual Meeting

August 11th • 8 am
at the Country Club2nd Floor Conference 

Room
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Here’s hoping that spring is here to stay!  
Our Village suffered a lot of tree and limb 
damage and loss in the March nor’easters, 

but not as much as some areas had, so we should 
be grateful for that. By the time you read this 
newsletter we are hoping that our Village spring 
cleanup is completed and everything is looking 
great for our summer visitors!!

We’d like to give you an update on some 
Village projects and issues that you may have 
been wondering about.

•	 We had lost power to the Guard Shack 
and found that the reason was rotting wires 
underground. We did a quick fix, but will go 
back and have to install a protective covering 
on the wires that are exposed so that we don’t 
have additional issues down the road.

•	 The response to the tree damage and storm 
cleanup went exceptionally well and we think 
that Quality Tree and LBM did great jobs getting 
us in back in shape for summer.If you were 
contacted by the Peninsula Council about the 
status of any trees on your property, please 
pay special attention to their advice. There 
are a few trees on personal properties that are 
very fragile and very susceptible to damage in 
another wind storm. Safety is our main concern 
– so please take their advice seriously and have 
an expert examine your trees. 

•	 Remember to clean up your yard for the 
summer season and take care of any outside 
repairs that are needed. It’s your responsibility 
to take care of branches and debris that are 
on your property. Let’s all work together to 
make our homes look extra nice this year. And, 
it keeps our property values in line with New 
Seabury’s other Villages.

•	 The spring brush pickup will be the week of 
May 21st before Memorial Day. Please be sure 
you’ve stacked your branches neatly so that 
they can be accessed easily. The max size of 
each branch is 6 inches in diameter –  if you 
have bigger pieces you will need to either chop 
them into smaller sizes or remove them yourself.

•	 LBM Masonry and Landscaping has done such 
a great job with our spring cleanup. As an FYI 
- They are available for personal property use 
as well. You can contact Luis Magalhaes at 
774-836-5307 or at lbmmasonry1@gmail.com if 
you’re interested in having them do some work 
for you.

•	 We have four houses for sale in the Village at 
last check – ranging in price from $379,000 to 
$550,000. We are sorry to see our neighbors 
leave us, but we wish you all well. Thank you 
for your contributions to making Sandalwood a 
better place to live over the years, and we are 
looking forward to meeting the new folks!  We 
also have one new house going up on West 
Way – it looks like it’s going to be beautiful. 
Progress!

Thanks to all of our good neighbors who keep 
us informed when things go wrong!

Check out the Sandalwood website. We are 
trying to do a better job of communicating with 
everyone, and we are posting seasonal updates 
on our web page – the latest is titled “Spring 2018 
Update”. We have also posted the 2017 actual 
numbers and 2018 budget numbers. Check back 
soon to get your up-to-date information.

PLEASE REMEMBER THAT SANDALWOOD HAS A 
LEASH LAW! We’ve had some complaints about 
dogs roaming free and/or running alongside their 
owners on our streets.  You are responsible for your 
dog’s safety, not your neighbor. No one wants 
anyone’s pet to be injured so please be cognizant 
of the laws of the Village and Town of Mashpee 
and keep your pet safe.In addition please make 
sure you are “cleaning up” after your dog!

Karyn O’Connor
Email: ciao713@gmail.com

When you’re out enjoying our community, 
for your safety, make note of the following:

• Ride your bike on the side of the road with the traffic. 

• Walk or jog on the side of the road facing the traffic. 

• Use the walking paths as much as possible.
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Is it here yet? I’m talking about spring. I’m 
getting conflicting reports. My calendar 
says it’s May, but most everything else says 

March with a touch of February. Ask the marathon 
runners; they’ll tell you. It’s amazing, though, how 
these shrubs and plants know when it is spring 
despite the weather. My forsythia started to bloom 
the first week in April and my daffodils were in full 
bloom by then. Daylilies were starting to come up 
and a rare hosta was nudging through the soil. 

The weather is turning and we will get our three 
weeks of spring before the end of June. There are 
docks and an occasional boat in Ockway Bay 
and people are returning to Summersea Village.  
Cleaning up your  properties should be among 
your first priorities. It’s been a tough winter with a lot 
of tree damage, and to be honest, most properties 
are a mess. Kudos to Mike Richardson, his staff, 
and contractors for keeping our roads passable 

Larry Rand
Email: lirmdusa@aol.com       

and safe. The Village has had to do extensive tree 
work and you may also have some to do . Smaller 
branches and brush may be placed at the street 
on your own property, not on islands, common 
land or your neighbor’s pile. We will come by and 
pick these up at the end of May. Grassy areas 
and paths and driveways need to be cleared of 
leaves and debris as does your property abutting 
the street. We have cleaned the islands around 
the Village and hope you will agree that neat, 
clean properties enhance the look of Summersea 
and add value for all of us. To that end, we have 
hired a new gardening contractor, Rick Corey, 
who we know will do an excellent job of keeping 
our entrances, roads and common areas looking 
great.

Welcome back to beautiful Summersea Village 
in New Seabury. Our annual meeting is scheduled 
for July 28 at 9:30 at the Mashpee Congregational 
Church. Election of a Committee member to 
represent you at the Peninsula Council will take 
place as well as discussion of other important 
Village issues. Try to attend. Hopefully, we will see 
you before then as we enjoy the summer season 
we know is coming soon.
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George List
Email: gfbalist@gmail.com

The calendar says April and spring, but it sure 
doesn‘t feel like it.

We had four nor’easters in less than one month 
and they have played havoc on New Seabury. 
The last one at the end of March left Triton Sound 
without electric power for over 54 hours. With all the 
rain and wind from the first three storms the fourth 
one came in with wind and a heavy wet snow 
that took down many trees along with the power 
lines that come into New Seabury. Triton Sound 
had many trees toppled along with numerous 
fences. All of New Seabury was without power 
and downed trees were everywhere. I cannot say 
enough about the extraordinary work done by 
Mike Richardson and Tom Caston in riding around 
and coordinating the great work done by many. A 
special thanks to the Quality Tree men who were 
everywhere cutting and chipping to get our roads 
open. Work is ongoing and many places will look 
a bit different this spring. One plus was that Mother 
Nature’s wind and tides have given us a beach 
for a month or two on Triton. History tells us that as 
the west winds change the flow of the tides back 
to normal, the sand will leave as the beach goes 
away.

Our new drainage pipes on the Marjorie’s 
Way walking path held up well in all the rain, but 
the same can’t be said for the drains on the west 
end of Shore Drive West. The road was flooded on 
several occasions, and it has started to wash out 
around two of the drains. These will have to be dug 
up and repaired while working to figure out the 
problems.

This spring, we are expecting to have work 
done on the Shore Drive West walking path to 
remove the roots, rocks and ruts that have made 
walking difficult. They will also be putting down 
some additional stone dust after the maintenance 
work is completed. For the safety of all, we will be 
reviewing the placement of our speed bumps. I 
would expect this to be a topic of discussion at our 
August Village meeting.

A few of our residents have ARC permits out for 
some repair and landscaping projects this spring. 
We look forward to seeing these improvements as 
we walk around the village.

I congratulate our winter residents on surviving 
a tough winter, and we look forward to welcoming 
the rest of you back.

Think sunny and warm.

Not your typical spring!

Flood waters along Shore Drive West during the storms.
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Vineyard Reach

V ineyard Reach is preparing for summer, 
and our spring projects are under way.  The 
winter was harsh on our landscaping with 

several large limbs down and many trees uprooted.  
We have had our arborist out to examine the 
damage and they have started the work to make 
our community beautiful for our residents.  We 
have had our buildings inspected for any minor 
painting touchups and a thorough exam of our 
gutter system, which will require some gutter 
replacement and repairs.  We will have our annual 
meeting in July and look forward to meeting all our 
new homeowners.  It is hard to believe that it is just 
around the corner before we enjoy a summer night 

Connie Strait
Email: iseestrait@yahoo.com

on our decks enjoying warm weather and our views 
of the Vineyard!

Enjoying the warm weather and views of the Vineyard..

~ 2018 VILLAGE ANNUAL MEETINGS ~
Bright Coves

Sunday, July 15 at 4:00 pm
Mashpee Congregational Church

Fells Pond
Saturday, July 14 at 10:00 am 

Mashpee Congregational Church

Greensward
Saturday, July 21 at 10:00 am

Mashpee Congregational Church

Highwood
Saturday, July 28 at 1:00 pm

Mashpee Congregational Church

The Mews
Saturday, June 9 at 9:00 am

New Seabury Country Club

Poppy Island
Sunday, June 10 at 4:00 pm

New Seabury Country Club

Poppy Place
Saturday, August 11 at 8:00 am
New Seabury Country Club

Sandalwood
Saturday, July 21 at 10:00 am
New Seabury Country Club

SummerSea
Saturday, July 28 at 9:30 am

Mashpee Congregational Church

Triton Sound
Saturday, August 4 at 9:30 am

Mashpee Congregational Church

Vineyard Reach
Sunday, July 15 at 10:30 am
New Seabury Country Club
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May is here and Memorial Day is just around the 
corner! Mashpee Commons will be booming with 
events and activity this season. If you’ve been following 
along with the Mashpee Commons by Design initiative 
(Mashpee Commons community design initiative) than 
you won’t want to miss the next phase of the project, 
which will be a week-long community design charrette 
entitled Mashpee Commons Master Plan Week. The 
event will take place from Thursday, May 3rdthrough 
Wednesday, May 9th in a pop-up design studio located at 
17 Market Street (next door to Vineyard Vines) and will 
culminate with a presentation of an updated master plan 
for Mashpee Commons.

“We’re excited to host Mashpee Commons Master 
Plan Week, and we invite the community to join us 
in this important phase of the design process,” said 
Buff Chace, Managing General Partner for Mashpee 
Commons, LLC. “We’ve learned a great deal from our 
Visioning Workshops and Tuesday Talks, and we’re 
looking forward to using this design week to seek further 
input into the master planning process for Mashpee 
Commons’ undeveloped property.” 

Spring and Summer at Mashpee Commons 
There is plenty to do at Mashpee Commons this spring and summer.

Mary Derr

Beginning last fall, Mashpee Commons hosted a 
series of public visioning workshops and Tuesday Talks 
for Mashpee residents and stakeholders to share ideas on 
what they imagine for the future of the Commons, and to 
learn more about some of the recurring themes that were 
emerging. The events attracted hundreds of attendees and 
resulted in scores of valuable suggestions. 

Mashpee Commons has been recognized both 
regionally and nationally as a model for Smart Growth. 
For decades, Mashpee residents have enjoyed the 
Commons’ wonderful public spaces, community events, 
and its retail, dining, and residential offerings. Mashpee 
Commons by Design was created as a means to directly 
engage the community to offer feedback on the next 
phases of Mashpee Commons. A full schedule of 
Mashpee Commons Master Plan Week events can be 
found at: mashpeecommons.com/future/

In addition to the Mashpee Commons by Design 
related events, Mashpee Commons is planning 
numerous community activities for the spring and 
summer seasons. Events such as their Sidewalk Festivals 
and First Friday concert series will be back this year, as 
well as a full calendar of events at the new Bandstand 
including live music, movie nights, and theater 
performances. Old favorites like the Mashpee Commons 
Farmer’s Market will be back as well. All events will be 
free and open to the public, details will be posted on 
Mashpee Commons website and facebook page:
mashpeecommons.com/calendar/facebook.com/
MashpeeCommons/

For more information, contact Mary Derr at mderr@
mashpeecommons.com

Mashpee Commons By Design Visioning Workshop.

Cape Harmony performing in Central Square during Sidewalk 
Fest 2017.





Bob Biemer, Master Gardener

    Yes, there will be a summer, and now is the time to plan and start the garden. We will assume you have a bit of information 
on your ph levels – have some top soil- not native sand - and know that all plants need sun. For good flowering you need a 
minimum of 4-6 hours and with rare exception 8-10 will be better.  
    We gardeners may be all up to our ears on information on hydrangeas, but just a couple of timely hints. Older hydrangeas 
on the Cape (10 years plus) are probably ‘Big Leaf’ or ‘Nikko Blues’. These bloom only on old wood. If you prune, you get no 
flowers, if they are left alone they reach 5-6 feet high and equally wide. If planning on adding a hydrangea, due to our erratic 
winters, we recommend ‘Panicle’ or ‘Smooth’. Both bloom on new wood and will not be affected by winter. Examples of 
Panicle are Vanilla Strawberry, Limelight and Quickfire. A good example of Smooth  is Annabelle.  
    However, we have all witnessed the magnificent bounty of beauty in our Cape Cod gardens. Some thoughts and tips on how 
to achieve this in your garden follow:
1. Remember the rules of the sun at the beginning of this article.
2. Good soil, part humus, small amounts of sand, low clay and adding organic material. Organic fertilizers are a must.  
    Avoid chemical fertilizers, except to give a quick boost. However, they do work very well on annuals.
3. When planning, think about your lifestyle - when you are here and who does the work.

PERENNIALS 
Perennials have distinct pluses and minuses.

Pluses:
• Grow back every year
• Self-propagating or easy to separate
• Beautiful varieties for stunning effects
• Easy to fertilize –one or two times per season organically

A list of easy-to-grow and dependable perennials would include:
   1. Phlox – great color selection, self propagating. To avoid mildew, look for ‘David’ Whites
  2. Daisies – look for ‘Becky’, a long-lasting, big flower plant
  3. Black-Eyed Susans – birds love them, get better every year
  4. Coreopsis – similar to Black-Eyed Susans, but more variety
  5. Perennial Geraniums – the best species is ‘Rossanne’. Spreads to large plant, nice blue color, blooms June to November
  6. Catmint – a can’t-miss plant
  7. Columbine – short lived (2 to3 years), but a great spring show
  8. Daylilies – another can’t-miss plant
  9. Clematis vines – a little fussy, but worth the effort. Pay strict attention to pruning instructions
10. Roses – both shrub and climbers lend to the uniqueness of Cape gardens. Highly recommended are the “Knock Out” roses, 
      which are impervious to disease and insects, and bloom almost constantly
11. Foxgloves – buy one and look for volunteers all over your garden in future years
12. Irises – great variety, one for everybody
13. Fountain Grass – mix in for effect

ANNUALS
Most annuals will bloom all summer, especially if fertilized regularly.  Use chemicals (Miracle-Gro, etc.) and deadhead (just 
pinch blooms with hands or pruners.)
The following is a list of some great annuals:
1. Petunias – keep tidy, cut off long stems. Look for ‘Wave’ for extra blooms and less deadheading
2. Impatiens – the blight of past years is over, but for sure-fire effects, use ‘New Guinea’. They can flourish even in substantial 
    shade
3. Begonias – beautiful blooms, summer into fall
4. Angelonia – an especially gentle, colorful less well known flower available in white, pink and blue
5. Lantana – non-stop tiny blooms
6. Sweet Potato Vine – a great supplement to all flower gardens - won’t stop growing
7. Pansies for spring
8. Marigolds and Zinnias

    A final thought: Don’t forget the option of condensing your garden into a pot.  You can enjoy the fruits of your labor 
wherever and whenever you choose to relax.  This garden is moveable allowing you to follow the sun.  It is easy to care for 
and a concentrated version of your gardening imagination. Enjoy the sure-to- come great summer of 2018 here in our beautiful 
heritage known as New Seabury.

Negatives:
• Short bloom time
• Subject to disease and insects
• Need deadheading

FLOWERS OF NEW SEABURY



Falmouth Commodores 

2018 Season 
Schedule

nBOURNE BRAVES – Doran Park, Upper Cape Tech,  
220 Sandwich Road, Bourne
nBREWSTER WHITECAPS – Stony Brook Field,  
384 Underpass Road, Brewster
nCOTUIT KETTLEERS – Lowell Park,  
10 Lowell Street, Cotuit
nCHATHAM ANGLERS – Veteran’s Field,  
702 Main Street, Chatham
nHARWICH MARINERS – Whitehouse Field,  
75 Oak Street, Harwich 

nHYANNIS HARBOR HAWKS – McKeon Field,  
120 High School Road, Hyannis
nORLEANS FIREBIRDS – Eldredge Park,  
78 Eldredge Park Way, Orleans
nWAREHAM GATEMEN – Clem Spillane Field,  
54 Marion Road at Viking Drive, Wareham
nYARMOUTH-DENNIS RED SOX 
“Red” Wilson Field,  
D-Y Regional High School,  
210 Station Avenue, South Yarmouth 

Home Games Played At
Guv. Fuller Field 

790 Main Street, Falmouth 

   June 12 June 13 June 14 June 15 June 16
   6pm 6pm 6pm 6pm 5pm
   @Hya Hya @Bou War @YD

 June 17 June 18 June 19 June 20 June 21 June 22 June 23 
 3pm OFF 6pm 6pm 6:30pm 6pm 6pm 
 Har  Bou YD @Har @Hya Cha

 June 24 June 25 June 26 June 27 June 28 June 29 June 30 
 2pm OFF 7pm 6pm OFF 6pm 6pm 
 @Bre  @Cha Orl  Cot @Bou

 July 1 July 2 July 3 July 4 July 5 July 6 July 7 
 5:30pm 6pm 7pm OFF 5pm 6pm 6:30pm 
 Bre Cot @Orl  @Cot Cha @War

 July 8 July 9 July 10 July 11 July 12 July 13 July 14 
 5:30pm 5pm OFF 6pm 6pm 6pm 6pm 
 Bou @YD  @Bou Hya YD War

 July 15 July 16 July 17 July 18 July 19 July 20 July 21 
 5pm OFF 6:30pm 7pm 6pm 6:30pm 6pm 
 @Cot  @War @Orl Orl @Har Hya

 July 22 July 23 July 24 July 25 July 26 July 27 July 28 
 All-Star  OFF 6pm 6pm OFF 6:30pm 6pm 
 Game   @Hya War  @War Bou 
 6pm Har

 July 29 July 30  July 31 Aug 1 Aug 2 Aug 3 Aug 4 
 7pm OFF 6pm 6pm 4:30pm OFF Playoffs 
 @Cha  Bre Cot @Cot

 Aug 5 Aug 6 Aug 7 Aug 8 Aug 9 Aug 10 Aug 11 
 Playoffs Playoffs Playoffs Playoffs Playoffs Playoffs Playoffs

 
 Aug 12 
 Playoffs

 SUN  MON  TUES  WED  THUR  FRI  SAT

JUNE

JULY

AUG

Away

Home

www.falmouthcommodores.com

    It is that time of year again when residents and 
visitors to Falmouth and the surrounding areas 
begin thinking about summer baseball, particularly 
the Falmouth Commodores, one of ten teams in 
the preeminent Cape Cod Baseball League (CCBL). 
The tradition of the CCBL spans decades, and 
is as much a part of the Cape as the beautiful 
beaches, clam bakes, and ice cream. Every summer 
the CCBL brings together a group of young men 
with a diversity of accents, from colleges and 
universities in the South, Midwest, and West Coast, 
not to mention New England, to play America’s 
national pastime sport in one of the country’s most 
beautiful areas. These are the best college players 
in the country, with 80% being drafted by Major 
League Baseball. The Falmouth Commodores, 
located just down the road at Guv Fuller Field near 
downtown Falmouth, is one of the original teams 
of the CCBL. Former Commodores include Jacoby 
Ellsbury (Yankees), Brandon Finnegan (Reds) , 
Kyle Gibson (Twins) , A.J. Pollock (Diamondbacks) 
, Rhys Hoskins (Phillies),Chad Bettis (Rockies), 
and Andrew Heaney (Angels), to name a few. 
Come and enjoy a game and see some of the best 
amateur baseball in the country. Also, there are 
opportunities for families in New Seabury to host a 
player for the season. It is a wonderful experience 
leading to lifelong bonds and friendships with the 
player and his family. For more information, visit 
www.falmouthcommodores.com.

Falmouth Commodores
Franchise of the Cape Cod Baseball League
Bob Curtis



YOU ARE MY PRIORITY!
CALL MARIAN FOR A FREE CONSULTATION

203-812-9570
marianseniorselectliving@gmail.com

“Living Solutions for the Balance of your Life”

Considering a move to an Independent or Assisted Living Community?
 Wondering what would be the best fit for you?

 As your local senior consultant/RN, I will meet with you to discuss all 
 the options & help you determine the best living solution to suit 
 your physical and social needs.







a   b last    from   the   past . . .

Cape Cod Standard Times, 

New Seabury Special 

Edition - date unknown

Cape Cod Standard Times, 
New Seabury Special Edition - 
date unknown

Peninsula Reporter - Fall/Winter 1987

Cape Cod Standard Times, New Seabury Special Edition- date unknown

Peninsula 
Reporter Fall 
1987



Look Magazine - 
April 20, 1962

Peninsula Reporter - Spring 1987Peninsula Reporter - Summer 1986

Peninsula Reporter - Spring 1987

Peninsula Reporter - January 1984

Cape Cod Rocks, 
United Nations Making 
Entrances - June 30, 
2007
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    The Association to Preserve Cape Cod turns 
50 this year. For five decades, the association—or 
APCC—has served as the region’s nonprofit environ-
mental advocacy and education organization, working 
on behalf of all Cape Cod residents to protect, pre-
serve and restore the Cape’s natural resources. 

    From its beginnings as a grassroots citizens’ move-
ment to the present, APCC has been the leading 
environmental voice on Cape Cod, responsible for 
numerous landmark achievements that have helped 
protect water quality, preserve open space and ad-
vance stewardship of the Cape’s natural environment. 
APCCis actively engaged in every Cape Cod town, 
in the chambers of county government, at the State 
House and even in the halls of Congress. 

    While using its 50th anniversary as an opportu-
nity to reflect on its past successes, APCC is still 
focused forward on critical environmental issues for 
Cape Cod. This year, APCC is once again leading 
the charge on water quality, collaborating with Cape 
Cod state legislators on the creation of the Cape and 

The Association to Preserve Cape Cod 
Celebrates 50 Years of Environmental Protection 
on Cape Cod

Andrew Gottlieb

Islands Water Protection Trust, which will provide 
much-needed funding for wastewater management 
projects across the Cape. Legislation for the trust 
fund, which recently passed both chambers of the leg-
islature, is on its way to a conference committee and 
then to the governor’s desk. APCC is now committed 
to seeing the fund implemented and water cleanup 
projects launched. APCC’s other priorities include 
staving off threats to the Cape from offshore drilling, 
advancing programs to mitigate, plan for and adapt 
to climate change, preparing a State of the Waters 
report for Cape Cod, restoring coastal habitats, edu-
cating residents about sustainable natural landscape 
practices and working with communities on planning 
for Cape Cod’s future. 

    As a membership-based nonprofit organization, 
APCC relies on the support of Cape Cod’sresidents, 
businesses and visitors to carry out its mission to pro-
tect the Cape’s natural beauty and iconic character 
for the next 50 years and beyond. To find out more 
about APCC, the work it does and how to become a 
member, visit www.APCC.org or call 508-619-3185.

Snowy owls seen at South Cape Beach and the Ocean Course.
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1:00 pm Shotgun Start • Scramble Format
New Seabury Country Club Golf Members: $75 • Non-Members: $145

Barbecue/Buffet and Awards at Popponesset Inn Immediately After Golf

Please make check payable to Peninsula Council and send Registration Form with payment to Peggy Bone, Peninsula Council, 12 Mall Way, 
Mashpee, MA 02649. For questions or more information, call Peggy Bone at the Peninsula Council at 508-539-0028, or nsha@peninsulacouncil.
com. This event is open to all New Seabury homeowners and their guests. Call or register today as event is limited to 144 golfers. Reservations and 
payment must be received by Friday, July 6, 2018.

Name: _____________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Mailing Address: _____________________________________________________________________________________________________

New Seabury Address: __________________________________________________________________________________________________

Phone:  _____________________________________________ Email:  ____________________________________________________________

TOTAL ENCLOSED:  $ ________________________

REgiSTRATiON FORm

Come Play the oCean Course
New Seabury HOMeOwNerS

Prizes for Longest 

Drive & Closest to 

the Pin for men 

& Women

Reservations & Payment must Be Received by Fri., July 6th

12 th Annual   G olf   Classic

Call Peggy at 
508-539-0028

Monday, July 23, 2018

Hole in One
$15,000 Prize!

golfer 1 
golfer 2
golfer 3
golfer 4
Subtotal:

   Name                          member        Non-member



Call Us Today!
CARPENTRY • PAINTING • MASONRY

WET BASEMENT \ MILDEW SOLUTIONS
DRAINAGE REPAIRS • CUSTOM DESIGNED PATIOS

WALKS & WALKWAYS

508-888-6888
mj.fixall@yahoo.com

References available from New Seabury residents!



Welcome
New Homeowners!

Bright Coves
John and Leslie Hill
Timothy Keator

The Cottages
Peter Lukes and Andrea  
   Chiaramonte
Vincent and Gail Fantegrossi

Fells Pond
James and Melissa Donovan
Aron and Olga Futer
Andre and Nancy Perron
Jasper and Kathleen White

Greensward
Dennis and Suzanne Keane
Jordan Race
Bernard and Paula Tully
Eric and Connie Wong

Highwood
Hacking Circle 5, LLC

Little Neck Bay
Robert Adler
Aleya and Marie Attia
Joseph and Carolyn 
   Campanelli

Mews 4A
James and Karin Egan
John and Susan Fitzpatrick

Mews 4B
Deborah Farr

Mews 4C
Theodore and Mary 
   Panagakis	

Promontory 
PointB
Ralph and Barbara 
   Henise

Sandalwood
Laurie Clayton
Kyle and Amber Smith
Stephen and Nicole 
   Spencer

Seaside
Brendon Giblin

Stendahl
Grace Kane

Summersea
Christopher Dougherty
James and Erin Hirbour
Carol Holahan

Tidewatch
Charles and Kimberly 
   Tuite
George Verghese and 
   Ann Kailith

Vineyard Reach
Steve and Brenda 
   Pogorzelski
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Save Popponesset Bay: Rolling into Spring 
Margie Decter

It was a record breaking weather year and thanks to our 
building up the dunes, the Spit has survived four nor’easters!

Thank you to the generous donors who responded to our 
need to fund immediate reparations to the Spit! We trucked 
over 7,000 cubic years of sand to support the dune and, after 
a week waiting out the storms, the dredge completed its work 
on the channel, placing approximately 5,500 cubic yards of 
dredged sand on the Spit.  And, we got it done before the April 
1 deadline!  

More funds are still needed! Only the first third of the Spit 
was able to be repaired. We are applying for a competitive grant 
from the state to help with our dune reconstruction, but will 
need matching funds from the community to support the funds. 
Can you please donate today?

No Dogs Allowed
On Saturday, March 31 we put up signs on the Spit 

that say “No Dogs” from April 1-September 1 to protect the 

endangered species on the Spit. The Spit is co-owned by the 
Mass Audubon Society and is an endangered species habitat for 
endangered birds; what some don’t realize is the mere presence 
of dogs (leashed or unleashed) scares the birds and prevents 
nesting and breeding.Unfortunately, there were many people 
last year who ignored these rules. As a result, we received an 
official warning and conditions of compliance from federal 
regulators at National Heritage. We have since developed a 
more protective policy around “No Dogs” and are asking for 
your support. The consequence of not following these orders is 
that we may lose our right to use the Spit (yes, the regulatory 
agencies can do this). I’m sure you agree that this would be 
detrimental to our community.

In addition to an enhanced security detail this summer, we 
ask you to please help us by speaking up and advising people 
that dogs are not allowed on the Spit from April 1 - September 
1. We are also asking that you provide this information to your 
renters and new neighbors who may not be aware of these 
regulations. 
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A reminder of the other rules of the Spit:

~ Swim at your own risk

~ NO: alcohol, smoking, trash 

~ Stay off the dunes

~ Use the crossovers

Please advance your 2018 contribution to Save 
Popponesset Bay 

You can make a tax-deductible contribution by going 
to www.savepopponessetbay.org/donate.  Or send a check to 
SPB, P.O. Box 920757, Needham, MA 02492.  We also accept 
shares and matching corporate gifts. Your contribution helps 
us finance our work to preserve and enhance the Spit and 
keep the waterways in and around the Bay safe and navigable. 
And, all donors of $500 or more will be invited to the Annual 
Fundraising Event on July 5 at the Cabana Club. It was sold 
out last year, so make your contributions/RSVP early!

Contact us at info@savepopponessetbay.org  to learn more 
about SPB, the Cabana Club event on July 5, or to volunteer. Mike Oleksak and Dawn Peterson helped install six new “No 

Dog” signs at the entrances to the Spit, at the more popular boat 
anchoring, spots, and on Audubon land.
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The Spit after our winter trucking and dredging projects were completed. .

A busy day at the Spit. 



Women’s Club    of New Seabury
   Mary Jane Richardson

Women’s Club of New Seabury welcomed back members and guests in April for Cooking with 
Chef Caleb at the Athletic Facility.  The afternoon began with Chef Caleb Warr giving an interesting 
presentation emphasizing healthy meals made with grains, tofu, and spices followed by  a luncheon  
complete with Ginger and Carrot Soup, Grain Bowls with Quinoa, Farro, and Tofu, and Flourless 
Chocolate Cake for dessert. The meal was a hit as was Chef Caleb as he made his way around to each 
table to answer questions and socialize with the group. It was the perfect way to catch up with friends 
and to celebrate spring! 
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WCNS’ Event Schedule promises to bring with it a tremendous 2018, so “save the date” for the 
following summer events:

Patrick’s Trivia Quiz - Lunch, Laughs, 
and Prizes!
Tuesday, June 12 at The Poppy, 12:30 PM

Girls Night Out with Music by Paul Good
Thursday, July 12 at The Poppy, 4:00PM

Girls Night Out 
Wednesday, August 8 at The Poppy, 4:00 PM

For more information on the above events, visit womensclubofnewseabury.com, or contact Mary 
Jane Richardson at mjr4700@comcast.net.

College Light Opera Company 
August:  Date & Show To Be Determined

Summer Canal Cruise with the Men’s Club 
August:  More Details To Come

Fashion Show with Designs from Port Cargo
Wednesday, September 12 at The Poppy, 
11:30 AM

WCNS 2018-2019 Membership Drive is now underway.

Join us and experience how fulfilling it can be to help our community and have fun at the same 
time. Remember, you only have to live in or have once lived in New Seabury (or Daniel’s Island, 
Popponesset, Popponesset Island) to be a member. For almost five decades members have contributed 
their time, talents, and financial support to numerous civic, educational, and charitable organizations in 
Mashpee and the broader Cape Cod community.

WCNS meets for monthly luncheons and programs with a concentration on the summer months. 
Other events are planned throughout the year. We hope you will join us to make friends, have fun, and 
better our community!

For further information please contact Jackie Korbas, Membership, at jkorbie@aol.com or visit our 
website (www.womensclubofnewseabury.com. Please see the Membership Form on the opposite page. 
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          WOMEN’S CLUB OF NEW SEABURY 
   www.womensclubofnewseabury.com 

        JOIN US!!! 
 
Join us and experience how fulfilling it can be to help our community and have fun at the 
same time. Remember, you only have to live in or have once lived in New Seabury (or 
Daniel’s Island, Popponesset, Popponesset Island) to be a member. For almost five 
decades members have contributed their time, talents, and financial support to numerous 
civic, educational, and charitable organizations in Mashpee and the broader Cape Cod 
community. 
 
WCNS meets for monthly luncheons and programs with a concentration on the summer 
months. Other events are planned throughout the year. We hope you will join us to make 
friends, have fun, and better our community! 
 
For further information please contact Jackie Korbas, Membership, at jkorbie@aol.com or 
visit our website (www.womensclubofnewseabury.com). Please return the form below with 
your dues of $30.00. Checks should be made out to Women’s Club of New Seabury 
(WCNS). 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 
   July 2018- June 2019 Membership Form 
 
New ( )      Renewal ( )      Date _________________________________ 
 
Name ______________________________________________________________________________ 
                                Last                         First                Middle Initial                First Name for nametag 
 
Local telephone # _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _     Alternate / cell telephone # _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ 
 
Mailing Address – Street or PO Box  ______________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip _______________________________________________________________ 
 
E-mail ______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please check off or write in your areas of interest: 
 
Philanthropy (scholarships; distribution of funds) ________ Membership (welcome new members)_________ 
 
Hospitality (greeters for luncheons; 50/50 raffles) _________ Publicity (photos, news items)_______________ 
 
Suggestions for activities or programs are appreciated ______________________________________________ 
 
Return form to WCNS, P.O. Box 906, Mashpee, MA 02649 with your dues of $30.00.	

Northstar Construction
New Homes • Additions • Remodeling • Demo-Rebuilds

 
 We offer full service Design, 
 Planning and Building Services.
 Together we will design your project 
 to meet your needs and budget.

 Custom Homes on 
 Your Lot or Ours! 
 Since 1983

465 E. Falmouth Highway, (Rt. 28), E. Falmouth
508-548-2641 • www.northstarconstruction1.com

Women’s Club  of New Seabury

          WOMEN’S CLUB OF NEW SEABURY 
   www.womensclubofnewseabury.com 

        JOIN US!!! 
 
Join us and experience how fulfilling it can be to help our community and have fun at the 
same time. Remember, you only have to live in or have once lived in New Seabury (or 
Daniel’s Island, Popponesset, Popponesset Island) to be a member. For almost five 
decades members have contributed their time, talents, and financial support to numerous 
civic, educational, and charitable organizations in Mashpee and the broader Cape Cod 
community. 
 
WCNS meets for monthly luncheons and programs with a concentration on the summer 
months. Other events are planned throughout the year. We hope you will join us to make 
friends, have fun, and better our community! 
 
For further information please contact Jackie Korbas, Membership, at jkorbie@aol.com or 
visit our website (www.womensclubofnewseabury.com). Please return the form below with 
your dues of $30.00. Checks should be made out to Women’s Club of New Seabury 
(WCNS). 
___________________________________________________________________ 
 
   July 2018- June 2019 Membership Form 
 
New ( )      Renewal ( )      Date _________________________________ 
 
Name ______________________________________________________________________________ 
                                Last                         First                Middle Initial                First Name for nametag 
 
Local telephone # _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _     Alternate / cell telephone # _ _ _ - _ _ _ - _ _ _ _ 
 
Mailing Address – Street or PO Box  ______________________________________________ 
 
City, State, Zip _______________________________________________________________ 
 
E-mail ______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Please check off or write in your areas of interest: 
 
Philanthropy (scholarships; distribution of funds) ________ Membership (welcome new members)_________ 
 
Hospitality (greeters for luncheons; 50/50 raffles) _________ Publicity (photos, news items)_______________ 
 
Suggestions for activities or programs are appreciated ______________________________________________ 
 
Return form to WCNS, P.O. Box 906, Mashpee, MA 02649 with your dues of $30.00.	
Checks should be made out to Women’s Club of New Seabury (WCNS).
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www.peninsulacouncil.com
If you have items of interest to 

add to the website, 
Contact Peggy Bone 
at (508) 539 0028

If You Are Interested in Advertising 
in the Peninsula Reporter

please contact Peter VanDoren, 
Advertising Sales Executive, 
Liturgical Publications, Inc.

Office: 262-207-2572 
Cell: 920-450-7331  
pvandoren@4lpi.com

FOR ALL THE LATEST NEW SEABURY NEWS, 
CHECK US OUT ON THE WEB!
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We have an array of events planned for the current 
year that hopefully will satisfy the different desires of 
our group and attract some decent attendance.  

Our welcome back reception is scheduled for May 
24 at the Athletic Center from 4:30-6:30 PM.  This 
time seems to work best for everyone in that it’s late 
enough to end the day and early enough to extend the 
evening should that be part of a member’s planning.  
The Club did a nice job with hors d’ouevres last year 
and we expect another nice surprise this year. We’ll 
talk about other events in some detail and have a few 
raffle items available.

A speaker luncheon is planned for June 13 at 
the Country Club. I have reached out to the Patriots 
organization to see if we might get one of their folks to 
address the group. This is scheduled for noon time on 
June 13. 

Tickets for Man From La Mancha have been 
reserved (40) for July 13  at the Cotuit Center, and 

there will be a wine and cheese reception before the 
show.  It will be a nice evening for all who can attend.  

A joint Men’s and Women’s Club canal cruise is 
scheduled for August 12.  We have reserved the entire 
Viking boat for this event, with food, cash bar and 
entertainment. We can have 130 attendees for this 
fun-filled two hour cruise on the Cape Cod Canal.  
We will be sending out final information and the per 
person cost as summer moves along. 

Work continues for a late summer/early fall speaker 
luncheon with a surprise speaker, the potential of 
a late afternoon cocktail reception at the Athletic 
Center enjoying the latest in the Chef’s creations, and 
discussions are under way regarding a holiday reception 
with a Yankee Swap. 

The Clubs at New Seabury are alive and well, 
and we are looking forward to re-engaging with fellow 
members and residents after our interesting winter and 
absent spring.

Stay tuned for more information. Please contact 
us should you be interested in becoming a part of this 
group and/or if you have suggestions for how we can 
make our offerings more interesting.

Joe Fisher - jfisher8623@comcast.net
Mike Richardson - Mike72147@comcast.net

Men’s 
Social Club

– at New Seabury–

Remember...
Be sure to notify the Peninsula Council if you have a change of home address, phone, 

cell phone or e-mail. 
Call us at (508) 539-0028 or e-mail us at nsha@peninsulacouncil.com. 

Making sure our records are up-to-date ensures you of receiving any communications sent. 

Thank you!

Mashpee Police Department
Emergency Number: 911
Non-Emergency Number: 508-539-1480 

24 Hr Emergency Phone Numbers for Residents
Mashpee Fire Department
Emergency Number: 911
Non- Emergency Number: 508-539-1454
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Come and sit awhile with me.

Photos by George List



Photos by George List

QUALITY TREE & LANDSCAPE
GET THE JOB DONE RIGHT THE FIRST TIME!

Specializing in Large Tree Pruning and Removal with a 60’ Life Track Machine.
Easily able to access the backyard, through gates, and across lawns.

We offer: Landscape Construction • Bobcat Service • Tree & Shrub
Transplanting (all sizes) • Tunneling under Driveways, Walkways, Patios, and
Roads without damage for Lighting and Irrigation • Spring & Fall Clean Ups

Cobblestone Driveways • Mulching • Fencing • Seeding

CALL TOM STARUCH TODAY FOR A FREE ESTIMATE

508.477.4034
Fully Insured • References Available
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Country Club 
Happenings
Julie Quintero-Schulz
and Pedro Gonzalez

The Club at New Seabury has been quite busy this past 
winter season implementing projects, reviewing service 
level standards, and hiring a few new staff, including a new 
Director of Food & Beverage and Director of Marketing.  
Pedro Gonzalez has worked in the restaurant industry 
for over 30 years.  For the last four years he has served as 
Executive Director of Restaurants, Director of Food & 
Beverage, and Director of Fine Dining at The Greenbrier, 
America’s Resort in White Sulphur Springs, West Virginia.  
We are excited for Pedro and his team to bring the food 
and beverage operation to new heights.  Julie Quintero-
Schulz comes to us from the Cape Cod Chamber of 
Commerce with a connected background to Cape Cod 
and a tourism knowledge-base.  She will pay specific 
attention to continually improving the marketability and 
membership growth surrounding New Seabury.

There will be an upgraded focus throughout our dining 
locations this year with social events.  We know it is important 
for the New Seabury community to gather as friends, and we have 
created Grill Nights every Friday and Saturday, beginning June 22nd 
at the Athletic Club Poolside Grill. Members will enjoy casual, 
comfort food by the pool into the evening, while enjoying warmth 
by the fire pit.  In addition to Wine Down Wednesdays on July 
25th and August 29th, a Wine Down Dinner will be offered at the 
Club House, featuring wines sampled throughout the month and 
fine dining. Three new social events will also take place, including 
Beverages on the Balcony on June 23rd, Cocktails on the Beach on 
July 14th, and Midsummer’s Night Martini on August 25th. And 
don’t miss out on the Bourbon, Cigar, & Whiskey Dinner at the 
Club House on September 15th!

Additionally, new art classes have been scheduled, including 
Mussel Wreath Making on June 19th, Framed Glass Art on July 
17th, Nautical Serving Trays on August 14th, and Calligraphy 
Writing on September 6th.  

Julie Quintero-Schulz has 
joined The Club at New 
Seabury as Director of 
Marketing.

Pedro Gonzalez is welcomed 
to The Club at New Seabury 
as Director of Food & 
Beverage.
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Developer’s Report
Greetings from the Sales Cottage
Mike Degnan

Twilight at the Cottages

As we await spring to arrive at New Seabury, there are some awesome opportunities available for new home 
purchases. Construction remains strong at the Cottages at New Seabury. We continue to place new build purchases 
under agreement and are approaching completion of over 60% of the Cottages neighborhood. The remaining 
inventory of completed homes is now being offered for a limited time at deeply discounted prices. ($40K -$100K 
under similar new home). There is no better time to act. Only a limited number of these homes are available. Learn 
more about these outstanding values at our website, NewSeabury.com

Only one home remains at The Preserve at Flat Pond. Grandly positioned within the gated community sits this 
handsome and luxuriously detailed four-bedroom residence. Walk inside and observe the fine craftsmanship and 
careful attention to detail that has been built into this truly captivating home. This home is the final new home 
available within the Flat Pond community. It also offers outstanding outdoor living space (complete with a large 
outdoor pool), a separate guest suite and peeks of Nantucket Sound. Learn more at NewSeabury.com

Four luxurious deeded beach homes are completed and ready for occupancy at our Oceanfront Homes at Seaside 
community. Available homes offer wonderful golf and oceanfront views. Beautifully designed and located within a 
magnificent surrounding, these are truly spectacular homes. Review recently adjusted pricing at NewSeabury.com

Opportunities are available to view all our model homes by visiting the Sales Cottage at the entrance of New 
Seabury. We are open daily 9-5. It’s best to schedule an appointment for viewing in advance to ensure timely 
attention and viewing opportunities.The Sales Cottage can be reached at 508-539-8200. 

Looking forward to summer 2018.

Heather, Patty, Tyler, Meredith and Mike
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you canusenews
at New Seabury

Now Open!
Naukabout Beer Company

Brewery and Tap Room
13 Lake Avenue • Mashpee

508-419-6273
The opinion in our house...

It’s great!

Meet Ricky
    Rick Corey is new to the Peninsula Council, but not to the area. 
Born and raised on Cape Cod, Rick is the owner of Coriste Lawn 
Maintenance.  He has a degree in Horticulture/Plant Science from 
The State University of New York, Farmingdale, and has been 
getting his hands dirty for 19 years.  
Rick is also an associate of Tom Staruch’s Quality Tree, so they 
work hand in hand when it comes to keeping our area clean and 
free from landscaping debris, contacting each other when they see 
something that is best handled by that person. 
    Rick has joined us at the Patriots games over the years, so we 
know him well, and are pleased that he has come on board.  He 
has met a few of our Village Chairs to get to know them and make 
sure that he is working in tandem with their wishes.  So far, all 
have welcomed him to “the fold”, and we are sure the rest of you 
will find his work to be to  your satisfaction.
Stop and say hi, if you see him out and about, and welcome him 
to our family here in New Seabury.

ESTIA on MAIN  
    Catherine and Nick 
Markantonis will open 
another ESTIA restaurant 
this summer at 117 Main 
Street in Falmouth. Word 
has it that it will be a much 
larger location than the Mashpee restaurant with a 
bigger bar, outside dining, and both indoor and outdoor 
waiting spaces. The outdoor space will be complete 
with fire pits.
    Don’t worry.... ESTIA at Mashpee Commons will 
also be open so you can still get your favorite meals, 
pizzas, cocktails, and apps from your favorite servers, 
bartenders and hostesses!

Coming This Summer

Ricky Cory, the Peninsula Council’s newest 
landscaper.
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2018 BRUSH PICKUP
The following Villages will have Spring Brush Pickup the week of May 21:

    BRIGHT COVES         THE MEWS              FELLS POND         SANDALWOOD
    GREENSWARD           SUMMERSEA	        HIGHWOOD          TRITON SOUND
Beginning in May, please place all branches to be picked up on your property, next to the street.  All brush 
should have the thickest portion facing the street for the most efficient removal by the contractor.  The 
maximum trunk diameter allowed is 6 inches.  Only brush will be picked up. No leaves, trash or other debris, 
is allowed. Your observance of these guidelines is appreciated.
We appreciate your patience in not placing brush on your property until early May.  Our vendors are busy 
and can only schedule this time in May to pick it up, and if it’s put out too soon it just sits there working 
adversely to the purpose of a brush pick up, which is to improve the overall look of our community.
Additionally, this is a benefit for you our resident, and not an opportunity for landscapers to avoid doing their 
jobs.  Please make sure if you have a landscaper that they do the entire job for you, including disposal.   
    The Peninsula Council has one brush pickup per year – in May. Please do not leave brush on the 
side of the road at any other time of year.

    Grandparents in our own New Seabury neighborhood have received 
phone calls from their “grandchildren” asking for money, whether it be for 
money to spring them from jail, or to pay medical bills, etc. These scammers 
are smart and deceitful and have been known to use the actual names of 
the person’s grandchildren. Scammers do their research via social media - 
Facebook or Twitter, and/or they may buy or steal personal data. 

    So, beware! Don’t be a victim of a phone scam! AARP Bulletin, February 
2017 recommends the following:
1) Ask the caller questions to determine their authenticity/identity.

you canusenews
at New Seabury

PHONE
SCAMS

2) Never say yes to a wire transfer based on a single phone call. Contact the person directly on their home 
    phone or cell phone.

3) Use antivirus software on your computer to protect intruders from obtaining your personal information.

4) Don’t open file attachments in your email from strangers.

5) If you realize that you’ve been scammed after you’ve completed the money transfer, contact the money 
    transfer service. It may not be too late to retrieve your money. Don’t be embarrassed!

Information obtained from AARP Bulletin,  February 2017.

Beware!
Callers pretending to be grandkids continue to target older Americans!





“Let Our Family Help Your Family”

Tune in Saturdays from 3:00 - 5:00pm on WXTK 95.1 FM 
(or live streaming on 95WXTK.com) to Cape Cod’s Financial Radio 

Talk show hosted by Chris Boyd, CASL®, CFP® 
for entertaining discussions on all things financial.

1060 Falmouth Road, Suite B, Hyannis, MA.
Asset Management Resources, LLC (AMR) and Boyd & Boyd, PC are not affiliated companies.

AMR is a Registered Investment Advisor.

 “For those intent on a secure retirement.”

 Investment Management  Wills & Trusts ~ Estate Planning
 & Financial Planning   Assistance after a death

 508.771.8900  508.775.7800
 amrfinancial.com  boydandboydpc.com

Chris, Kristen, Wendy, Keats III



ANNIE KING
LANDSCAPE

MAINTENANCE, INC.
508•495•0781

30 Years Experience
Fully Insured

Landscaper for the 
Peninsula Council

Virus & Spyware Removal
Network & Wireless Networking

All Your PC Service Needs

508.457.7465
121 Locust St., Falmouth, MA

info@capecoastalcomputers.net

Tree
Musketeer
URBAN ARBORIST

SCOTT SWETISH

(508) 540-8585
INSURED • ISA CERTIFIED

9 REAL 
sized

entrées
8 Ryans Way

Mashpee

508-477-9000

Robert F. Mills
Attorney

300 Barnstable Road
Hyannis, MA 02601

(508) 775-3665
Telecopier: (508) 775-1244

1 (800) 899-3003
rmills@wynnandwynn.com
www.wynnwynn.com

PROFESSIONAL SERVICES YOU CAN TRUST

LBM
Masonry &

Landscaping
(774) 836-5307

CAPE’S BEST CLEANING
Meticulously Clean • Excellent Service

Beatriz DaSilva & Cleide Dias

Call Today: 774-487-4979

Osterville, MA
www.athomeeldercareinc.com
Contact: Patricia McDonough 

508-420-5200

There’s no place like home. 
We make it possible to stay there.

Glare Care
Professional Glass Tinting

Residential & Commercial
Auto & Marine

A Father-Son Owned & Operated Business
www.glarecare.net

     Designer Window Films By
Sandwich, MA • 508-888-7787

Linhares & Son Landscape, Inc.
Maintenance, Construction & Irrigation

Fully Insured - Commercial & Residential
phone: (508) 477-0189

fax: (508) 477-6553
email: LinSonLan@aol.com
www.linharesandson.com

• Termite and Pest Control • Lawn Fertilization
• Nuisance Wildlife Control • Lawn Aeration

• Tick Control • Vegetation Control
• Mosquito Control • Poison Ivy Control

(508) 711-BUGS (2847)
347 West Main Street

Hyannis, MA
www.FowlerAndSonsInc.com

JOSEPH S. RUO
MASTER PLUMBER

Installations
Repair and Gas Fitting

508-477-8024
 Lic. No. 12031

508.873.3714 • K.MDREW@YAHOO.COM

 Cape Cod Property Management Experts
 Stephen Whalen, Licensed Real Estate Agent
 (508) 364-8737

 Restoration Solutions LLC

RestorationSolutionsLLC.net
smwhalen11@gmail.com • P.O. Box 336, Marstons Mills, MA
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